



Deputy Minister's office (E-1) PO Box 2703, Whitehorse, Yukon YIA 2C6

October 21, 2019

Dionne Savill, Regional Director General Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs Canada 300 Main St., Room 415C Whitehorse, YT Y1A 2B5

Dear Ms. Savill:

RE: Joint Education Action Plan

I am writing to you because the Government of Yukon would like to reconvene the Joint Education Action Plan Senior Officials Group to renew our focus on the implementation of our joint priorities for First Nation education, and to discuss the potential next steps to resume regular meetings of the JEAP Working Group so that we can move forward with the implementation of the JEAP.

As you know, the Government of Yukon, the federal government, the Council of Yukon First Nations and all fourteen Yukon First Nations governments have endorsed the "Yukon First Nation Joint Education Action Plan 2014-2024: A Blueprint to Strengthen Our Roots and to Close the Education Gap". In April 2018, the Minister of Education reconfirmed the Government of Yukon's support for the JEAP.

Recognizing that a significant amount of time has passed since the JEAP Working Group has met to discuss and work on the implementation of our joint priorities, I would like to convene a meeting of the JEAP Senior Officials Group to reinvigorate this work. As you are both no doubt aware, the joint priority of providing Yukon first Nations with greater 'Authority, Control, and Responsibility' over education in Yukon is of particular interest at this time, and we are hopeful that the JEAP remains a vehicle to facilitate collaboration and action on this and our other education priorities.

With this in mind, my office will be in touch to confirm your availability and schedule an intial meeting. I look forward to working with you and all Yukon First Nations to improve the Yukon education system and education outcomes of First Nations students in Yukon.

Sincerely,

Nicole Morgan

Deputy Minister of Education





Deputy Minister's office (E-1) PO Box 2703, Whitehorse, Yukon YIA 2C6

October 21, 2019

Shadelle Chambers, Executive Director Council of Yukon First Nations 2166 – 2nd Avenue Whitehorse, YT Y1A 4P1

Dear Ms. Chambers:

RE: Joint Education Action Plan

I am writing to you because the Government of Yukon would like to reconvene the Joint Education Action Plan Senior Officials Group to renew our focus on the implementation of our joint priorities for First Nation education, and to discuss the potential next steps to resume regular meetings of the JEAP Working Group so that we can move forward with the implementation of the JEAP.

As you know, the Government of Yukon, the federal government, the Council of Yukon First Nations and all fourteen Yukon First Nations governments have endorsed the "Yukon First Nation Joint Education Action Plan 2014-2024: A Blueprint to Strengthen Our Roots and to Close the Education Gap". In April 2018, the Minister of Education reconfirmed the Government of Yukon's support for the JEAP.

Recognizing that a significant amount of time has passed since the JEAP Working Group has met to discuss and work on the implementation of our joint priorities, I would like to convene a meeting of the JEAP Senior Officials Group to reinvigorate this work. As you are both no doubt aware, the joint priority of providing Yukon first Nations with greater 'Authority, Control, and Responsibility' over education in Yukon is of particular interest at this time, and we are hopeful that the JEAP remains a vehicle to facilitate collaboration and action on this and our other education priorities.

With this in mind, my office will be in touch to confirm your availability and schedule an intial meeting. I look forward to working with you and all Yukon First Nations to improve the Yukon education system and education outcomes of First Nations students in Yukon.

Sincerely,

Nicole Morgan

Deputy Minister of Education